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TR-55-08F
TO:

Transportation Directors and Supervisors

FROM:
Bruce D. Little, Senior Transportation Consultant, (303) 866-6655



Greta L. Bleau, Senior Transportation Consultant, (303) 866-6656

DATE:

September 29, 2008

SUBJECT:
New Legislation – 2008 General Assembly

Following are a list and brief description of the legislation from the 2008 General Assembly that may affect student transportation. Although many of these new laws have requirements for school buildings or other departments, you should still be aware of these laws as your program may become involved to some extent.  

The complete bills may be viewed at: http://www.leg.state.co.us/
Current statutes may be found at: http://www.michie.com/colorado
HB 1098
Repeals the fee for issuance of a placard that allows a disabled person parking privileges in a designated parking stall.

HB 1104
Creates a new misdemeanor traffic offense entitled “aggravated right-of-way offense” to apply when injury or death has been caused primarily by a violation of traffic right-of-way.

HB 1121
Updates the Colorado Commercial Driver’s (CDL) License Program to conform with federal CDL standards.  This includes prohibiting deferred judgements and diversion programs and limiting the instruction permit to one year.

HB 1267
Creates a system to provide immediate access to maps of school buildings for emergency responder use.

HB 1339
Allows school buses to be equipped with the stop sign and eight-way warning system lamps in any configuration that meets Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standards.
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SB 01
Creates in the Department of Public Safety a School Safety Resource Center to assist school districts with resources, practices, and expertise in preventing, preparing for, responding to, and recovering from emergencies and crisis situations.

SB 59
Deletes the maximum allowable fee that can be charged for conducting the CDL skills test by a third-party tester. This legislation requires the Department of Revenue to issue regulations establishing the maximum fee by December 1, 2008.  John Behabetz, Commercial Driver’s License Compliance Unit, has confirmed that the maximum fee of $40.00 for school district drivers is still in effect until December 1, 2008, when the new regulation takes effect.

SB 181
Requires each school district, in conjunction with other emergency response agencies, to develop a school safety, readiness, and incident management plan identifying safety teams, additional training, procedures, and exercises to improve the safety of students.

Note:

Place this letter in Section F of the Colorado School Transportation Administrator’s Reference Manual.  Please mark off TR-55 on the 3-column Check List page at the front of the manual.
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